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Dear  

Thank you for your request made under the Official Information Act 1982 (OIA), received on 29 
July 2025. You requested in full is attached as Appendix A. 

 
Item 1 

Inland Revenue has a Memorandum of Understanding (MoU) with the Accident Compensation 
Corporation (ACC) that allows for specified data to be provided to ACC. The MOU includes an 
Information Matching Agreement under section 246 of the Accident Compensation Act 2001, 
clause 42 of Schedule 7 of the Tax Administration Act 1994 (per section 18H) and Part 7, Subpart 
4 (Authorised Information Matching Programmes) of the Privacy Act 2020. The disclosure of that 
information is to assess levies for employers, self-employed persons, private domestic workers, 
and shareholder-employees in accordance with the Accident Compensation Act 2001. 

There is also an information sharing agreement (Agreement) to facilitate the exchange of 
information between the Inland Revenue Department and the Corporation for the purposes of 
verifying: 

a) the entitlement or eligibility of any person to or for any earnings-related 
compensation; 

b) the amount of any earnings-related compensation to which any person is or was 
entitled or for which any person is or was eligible; or 

c) whether any premium or levy is payable or the amount of any premium or levy 
payable by any person. 

That Agreement is authorised under clause 41 of Schedule 7 of the TAA (per section 18H). 

Details of the MoU and the Agreement, in addition to details of other mechanisms for the 
provision of information to ACC, can be found on Inland Revenue’s website via the following link: 
https://www.ird.govt.nz/about-us/information-sharing/mous/acc. Accordingly, your request for 
this information is refused under section 18(d) of the OIA, as the information requested is 
publicly available. 

Item 2 

Specific details of Inland Revenue’s operational practices in sharing information with ACC are 
refused under section 18(c)(i) of the OIA, as the release of this information would be contrary 
to the provisions of section 18(3) of the Tax Administration Act 1994 (TAA). The Commissioner 
of Inland Revenue is not required to disclose any item of revenue information if the release of 
the information would adversely affect the integrity of the tax system or would prejudice the 
maintenance of the law. 
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